
KGBPA Meeting -3/6/2025 - Hopyard Clubhouse 
Attendees: 

  John Trowbridge, President​                Theresa Trowbridge, Treasurer        Lisa Hurdle, Secretary 
  Nikki Marckel, Vice President                        Becky Emory, Co-Secretary    
Also in attendance were:, Elizabeth Michalik, Kristi Sindel, Kathy Braden, Brian Braden, and  Jonathan Palmer, 

Becky Emory, Lucky Emory, Tina Rogers, Liz Fink 

 
Call to Order: 6:30pm 
Old Business​: 

-​ Approval of meeting minutes from 12/12/24: Motion made by Lucky Emory, 2nd by Kristina 
Sindel. Motion Passed. 

-​ Treasurer's Report: Theresa presented the Color Guard gift to Elizabeth. BPA will be providing 
small gifts for the seniors at the final concert in May. Mr Cheatham has asked the BPA to provide 
snacks for the middle school assessment date. We will also provide for the high school 
assessments. Motion to spend up to $250 for all snacks made by Brian Braden, 2nd by Liz Fink. 
Motion passed. 

New Business: 
●​  Fred nats coordinator is Mike Yergey. We have 2 stands this year. Caroline Grill and Cherry on Top 

ice cream stand. More volunteers are needed for next week’s game. Contact Mike if you can help 
and make sure to finish your certifications. John plans to have all signups for the season up soon.  

●​ Coordinators needed for next year. Trailer Transporter committee - Brain Braden, Jonathan Palmer, 
and Lucky Emory all agreed to help. John Trowbridge will contact HS admin about moving the trailer 
to the blacktop asap. No other committee positions were filled at the meeting. Still need volunteers 
for Halftime Prop/Sound, Sponsorship, and Prop Building.  

●​ John is working on getting the senior pictures and other band photos all on our google drive so 
parents can access. 

●​ Band end of year party will be sponsored by the BPA. It will be held at Sealston Sports Complex 
4/12 from 4pm-7pm. BPA will provide hot dogs and hamburgers. A signup will be created for other 
needs.  



●​ Jonathan Palmer requested a discussion with the board to plan the car show next year.  Since we 
vote the new board in at the May meeting, the current board and new board will stay after that 
meeting to discuss.  

●​ Nominations were held for 25/26 BPA Board. Slate is as follows: 
​              POSITION                                                                 NOMINEES 

President Nikki Markel 

Vice President Matt Zengulis   ,   Brian Braden 

Treasurer Lindsey Rabun 

Co-Treasurer Laura Landreth 

Secretary Becky Emory 

Co-Secretary Kristina Sindel 

Webmaster/Social Media/Communications Tina Rogers 

 
●​ It was discussed that the BPA Scholarships will be awarded at the May 8th concert and not on the 

school Scholarship night.  
●​ The May BPA meeting day/time was moved to May 21st at 5pm (at the end of the Marching Band 

mini camp) due to schedule conflicts.  

Meeting Adjourned : 7:25pm 
 


